
The National Guard Bureau (NGB) and the Department of the Air Force (DAF) invite the public to learn 
about the proposal to locate one formal training unit (FTU) squadron of F-35A Lightning II aircraft at 

the 173d Fighter Wing (173 FW) at Kingsley Field 
in Klamath Falls, Oregon.

You are invited to attend an informational meeting to learn more about this proposal, ask questions, 
and to submit comments.

BASING F-35A LIGHTNING II FORMAL TRAINING UNIT AT KINGSLEY 
FIELD AIR NATIONAL GUARD BASE, KLAMATH FALLS, OREGON – 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ANALYSIS PROCESS 

Written Scoping Comments are Welcome!
Please send written comments by the end of the public comment period on July 11, 2024, to ensure 
that your comments are addressed in the Draft EIS. Comments received after the close of the public 
comment period will be reviewed but may not be specifically addressed in the Draft EIS. 
Comments may be submitted by:
•	 Attending the scoping meeting and providing written comments at that time.
•	 Via the project website at www.KingsleyFieldF35EIS.com
•	 Via the project email at NGB.A4.A4A.NEPA.COMMENTS.Org@us.af.mil
•	 By U.S. Mail to:
	 EIS Project Manager
	 National Guard Bureau
	 NGB/A4FR
	 Shepperd Hall
	 3501 Fetchet Avenue
	 Joint Base Andrews MD 20762-5157 
Please note that by including your name and address on correspondence, it may be used to compile 
a mailing list for distributing future information regarding this EIS. Names may appear in the EIS, but 
phone numbers, email addresses, and physical addresses will not be published.
Materials presented at the meeting can also be viewed online at www.KingsleyFieldF35EIS.com.  
Comments can also be submitted online via this website.

Wednesday June 26, 2024 5:00–7:00 p.m. PDT

For more information visit: www.kingsleyfieldf35eis.com

Public Scoping Meeting
 

The public scoping meeting will be held in-person locally at:
Crater Lake-Klamath Regional Airport

3000 Airport Way
Klamath Falls, Oregon 97603


